THE MUNICIPAL

UNIVERSITY OF WICHITA
WICHITA, KANSAS

April 11, 1942

Dr. PForrest C. Allen .
Department of Fhysical Edueation
Univergsity of Kansas |
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I shall be in my office in the gymnasium
bulilding at 1:30., I have arranged to be free
for the remainder of the afternoon to meet you
and discuss the possibilities of your opening
at the University of Kansas.

It was a real pleasure to meet Henry Shenk
at Emporia and I particularly enjoyed the "bull-
session” we had with Dr. Sharman.

I am enclosing a reprint of a recent
puclication for your files.

Very'sincerely yours,

Laurence E, Morehouse

Director of Fhysical Education
and Intramural Athletics



